
Hon. Betsy Johnson 
Senate 
Oregon State Capitol 
Salem, Oregon 
 
Re: SCRs 23 & 24 
 
Dear Senator Johnson: 
 
I know I speak for all board members and advisors when I state that the Oregon Geographic 
Names Board unconditionally supports SCR 23 and 24 regarding recognition of Lewis McArthur 
and Tom McAllister. These two fine gentlemen were associated with the OGNB  for more than a 
half-century and as one of many members who have  served on the board for decades I must 
confess the primary reason for me has been because of their unselfish willingness to illuminate 
and educate all on the finer points of what makes Oregon a great state. They were outstanding 
Oregonians and through their mentoring has made serving on the OGNB a truly memorable 
experience.  
 
Bruce Fisher 
President, Oregon Geographic Names Board 
 


